

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Thursday 5th October

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

PTA/Friends Events

Thank you to all the parents who attended the coffee morning, we had a very productive meeting. We have planned our first two events of the year, the Christmas Fair on Sunday 3rd December from 12pm and the children's Halloween themed discos on Friday 20th October. The discos will follow the same format as previous years with Nursery, Reception, Years 1&2 from 4pm until 5:15pm and Key Stage 2 (Years 3-6) from 5:30pm until 7pm. The cost is £3 each or £5 per family of siblings. The children will receive drinks and snacks as part of the admission price. All money raised this year will go towards purchasing more interactive whiteboards (we need two more). We purchased 5 over the summer using profits from the BBQ.

Next Friday will be having an own clothes day to raise money for the Bone Cancer Trust. One of our former pupils is currently struggling with the disease and we would like to contribute to this worthy charity. For a minimum donation of £1 the children can wear non uniform (orange and blue if possible) and we will also be having cake sales to boost the fundraising. Thank you in advance for your generous support.

Harvest

Also at this time we always collect non perishable food items (tins, tea and coffee etc) and toiletries for a local charity, Cornerstone in Manchester. Throughout the year we always try to support many good causes, locally, nationally and internationally and before half term the school council will hopefully deliver a mountain of goods from your generous donations.

Parking

Despite repeated requests parking issues persist outside school. The school council will be visible from next week, particularly on the corner of Glastonbury from Winchester Road, to discourage what can only be described as selfish parking. Before we have a serious accident please try to observe a 'voluntary' one way system, entering Glastonbury Road from Winchester with the school and church on your left. In addition please do not double park on the corner of Glastonbury as it is causing a dangerous obstacle.

Thank you as ever for your continued support in all we do for the safety and well being of all our children.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





